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Dated : 20.04.2015.
To
The Hon’ble Minister,
Labour & Employment,
Government of India,
Shram Shakti Bhawan,
New Delhi.

Sub: Non-conducting of Departmental Promotion
Committee meeting (DPC) inspite of providing
relaxation in qualifying service and existing
Recruitment Rules (RR) to continue without
consultation of UPSC till amendment to
the Act —reg.

Sir,

The EPF Officers’ Association would like to bring to
your kind notice the following on the subject cited.

Inspite of granting relaxation by your goodself in
qualifying service for regular promotion from APFC to RPFC-
IT and RPFC-II to RPFC-I, the DPC is not being conducted for
granting promotion thereby the relaxation granted has
become immaterial.  For the past two years no promotions
have been granted which has resulted in stagnation of officers
in the same cadre leading to low morale among the officers.

Further, the long pending matter of consultation with
UPSC after amendment to the Act has been resolved by your
goodself so that the officers of EPFO will get promotion and
the Association would like to express our sincere gratitude to
your goodself for resolving the issue. But the scenario
remains the same as no DPC has been conducted so far.
Various reasons have been stated but there is no major
problem except the Administration domain problem.




As per the existing DOPT instructions, DPC should be conducted and a panel for the
coming financial year should be readily available but the same has not been followed.

It is, therefore, requested that your goodself may kindly look into the matter and
direct that a Departmental Promotion Committee meeting may be conducted immediately
so that the greivance could be resolved and promotions granted to the deserving officers for
which the officers fraternity will be grateful to you.

Thanking you,

Yours faithfully,

/\ . /\ varu
(Saurabh Swami )
Secretary General

Copy to

1. The Secretary to the Govt. of India,
Ministry of Labour & Employment,
New Delhi.

2. The Additional Secretary,

Ministry of Labour & Employment,
New Delhi.

3. The Central P.F. Commissioner,
Head Office,
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